NIMAC Independent Evaluator RFS: Questions & Answers

1. Question: When it says [under project tasks], “draft the APR for Year Four of the project,” does this mean draft the APR that is due in May 2025?
Answer: Yes. Our understanding is that in order to comply with the independent evaluation requirement in our cooperative agreement, the evaluator should be responsible for drafting the APR for the year they are engaged. 
2. Question: Has there been data collected in project Y3 (Sept 2023—August 2024)? Often data collected in the prior project year is reported in the upcoming APR. Or will all data to be reported in the May 2025 APR need to be collected between October 28, 2024, and Feb 28, 2025 (which is the end of the federal reporting period for which data in the APR may be included)?
Answer: The NIMAC’s evaluation period runs from March 1st through February 28th, and we collect data on an on-going basis to inform most of the performance measures in the APR. 
3. Question: Does the NIMAC already have an independent evaluator who will be bidding on the contract?
Answer: No. 
4. Question: Will the contractor explore the question of whether a contractual requirement of NIMAS in a district and/or state is positively associated with timely delivery of instructional materials, or whether the timely delivery of the instructional material is positively associated with increased student outcomes, or both?
Answer: While we are open to further thoughts on how to structure a case study, we currently envision the scope as being limited to exploring the impact on timely delivery when an SEA or LEA includes the NIMAS language in procurement contracts. 
5. Question: Is the opportunity open to firms as well as individuals?
Answer: Yes.
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